Winhills Primary Academy

Part of The Diamond Learning Partnership Trust Established in the Queen's Jubilee Year 2012

Off Duck Lane, St Neots, Cambridgeshire PE19 2DX Tel: 01480 211626 email: office@winhills.cambs.sch.uk

Executive Headteacher: Mrs Susannah Connell BSc MA (Ed Mgt) NPQH

7th March 2024

Dear Parents or carers

Parking

We are continuing to have a number of concerns raised by our neighbours and parents about the traffic around school at pick up and drop off times.

Issues are around cars turning, parking on pavements, driving on the grassy areas, blocking roads and blocking driveways with their vehicles. We are working alongside the local PCSO and the local counsellor to help to make this safe for the local residents, parents and the children at Winhills.

With this in mind, would you please make sure that when you drop off your children in the morning and collect them at the end of the school day, you do not turn or park your vehicles on the pavements or block access to driveways and access roads.

We understand that some families need to use transport to get to Winhills, but please consider parking a bit further away and walking the last few minutes.

Also, please be polite, it is frustrating for residents and other drivers when they are blocked in and unable to get to work or appointments because of where school traffic is parked. If deemed necessary inappropriate behaviour from drivers will be reported to the police to follow up.

Thank you for your support in keeping Winhills a safe place to be

Kind regards

Mrs Nicola Harradine

Headteacher

On behalf of Winhills Primary Academy (Part of The DLPT)

The Diamond Learning Partnership Trust is a company registered in England and Wales. Registered Company No: 8062508. Registered Office: Andrew Road, Eynesbury, St. Neots, Cambs. PE19 2QE









